
 BAMTA GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
 Date: 2023-09-15 

 President:  Carol 
 Wickham-Revier 

 X  Immediate Past President: 
 Amy Watt 

 X  Treasurer:  Jill Ice  X 

 Secretary:  Anne 
 Ferguson-Laird 

 X  VP Membership: 
 Shieko Uno 

 VP Outreach: 
 Amy Watt 

 X 

 Member At Large: 
 Mitzi Babb 

 X  VP Teacher Enrichment:  Amy 
 Watt 

 X  President Elect:  Shari 
 Griswold  X 

 Meeting called to order:  9:20  By: Carol 
 Adjourned:  10:25 

 Location: Home of Carol Wickham-Revier 

 BUSINESS AGENDA 
 Topic  Details  Action Item 

 Members present: 16  Anne Laird 
 Matheus Pagliacci 
 Toby Tenenbaum 
 Sonja Toutenhoofd 
 Brenna Berman 
 Carolyn Meyer 
 Amy Watt 
 Carol Wickham-Revier 
 Mitzi Babb 
 Martha Thompson 
 Jill Ice 
 Karen Ziegler 
 Lizzie French 
 Bby Terrill 
 Steph Fairbanks 
 Marianna Caron 

 Introductions  ●  Carol read a humorous excerpt from 
 the Barbie movie about the 
 conflicting expectations of women. 

 ●  Members introduced themselves 
 and shared their “best of summer” 
 moments. 



 Minutes: Anne Laird  The minutes were read by Anne and 
 approved as read. 

 Treasurer Report: 
 Jill Ice 

 ●  Jill reported $9,494.72 in the 
 checking account and $6,322.89 in 
 savings. 

 ●  We had $210 income from 
 membership fees. 

 Costumes in Concert: 
 Amy Watt 

 ●  The concert will be at Harvest 
 Church on Saturday, October 21, in 
 the afternoon. 

 ●  Students can play any piece; it 
 doesn’t have to be a Halloween 
 piece. 

 ●  Participating members 
 need to send 
 information to Amy 
 Watt by October 13. 

 ●  Include student’s 
 name, piece, 
 composer, length of 
 piece and whether 
 they have siblings 
 participating. 

 MPF: Shari Griswold  ●  The MPF concert will be at Niwot HS. 
 ●  There are currently 92 people 

 registered. 
 BAMTA piano: Mitzi 
 Babb 

 ●  Mitzi is now the BAMTA liaison with 
 Harvest Church. 

 ●  BAMTA will pay for one tuning per 
 year.  The other three tunings will be 
 paid by the other three groups that 
 use the church. 

 ●  Our income from recital rentals does 
 not pay for the upkeep of the piano. 

 ●  Insurance ($362) and tuning ($200) 
 bring our cost to $562 per year, not 
 including unexpected maintenance. 

 ●  BAMTA receives $35 for each recital 
 rental. 

 ●  The cost to rent the church for 3 
 hours is $60. 

 ●  Encouraging more members to use 
 the church for recitals would help 
 offset costs and enable us to keep 
 the piano. 

 ●  There is widespread support for 
 keeping the piano. 

 ●  To schedule a fall 
 recital, contact Mitzi 
 on or after October 1. 

 ●  Spring recital 
 scheduling will open in 
 January. 



 Taubman Workshop: 
 Brenna Berman 

 ●  The Effortless Artistry workshop is 
 the only in-person Taubman 
 workshop in the country right now. 

 ●  It will be on October 14-15. 
 ●  Visiting clinicians include Beth Grace 

 and Barbara Banacos. 
 NFMC: Mitzi Babb  ●  Mitzi described some of the benefits 

 of having students participate in 
 Federation including goal setting, the 
 variety of levels, the variety of 
 events, and the promotion of 
 American composers. 

 ●  Remaining bulletins are available for 
 $5. 

 Next General Meeting  Friday, October 20 


